

Lincoln Orienteering Group Committee Meeting

20 July 2023 – Adam & Eve, Lincoln

Present	Craig Lucas, Sean Harrington, Amanda Roberts, Nick Lyons, Paul Murgatroyd, Trudy Crosby, Anne Gibbs, Liam Harrington, Anna Koskela-Brook, Geoff Gibbs, Ally Wright, John Mather, Hannah Mather (part of meeting)	
<p>1. Apologies for Absence: None</p> <p>2. Minutes of the Last Meeting: Agreed.</p> <p>3. Matters Arising not covered later in the Meeting:</p> <p>3. CL to email out computer refresher training notes to those that attended. Sharon Mather would be interested in manning the computers as well but was not available to attend the training session. It would be helpful for those being trained up to attend events from the beginning to understand the set up as well.</p> <p>9. Stourton Open Day helped with keeping up good relations with the estate but of little use for recruiting new members. If they ask for 2024 – not sure?</p> <p>13. Interest in the Venice trip had waned.</p> <p>14. AG advised that the recording of Activities on the BOF website had now been sorted.</p> <p>4. Treasurers Report: NL gave an update to the meeting. NL had informed the insurance company that we were submitting a claim for the damaged control at Washingborough. NL would add the cost of the kite. A new control box had been ordered. It was agreed that we needed to purchase 30 more kites (Silva - 30cm x 30cm). NL to look at ordering.</p> <p>5. EMOA Report: TC apologised for not attending the last EMOA meeting and had extracted key points from the minutes:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - The EMOA Development Working Party will probably be abandoned. - The Orienteering Foundation was running a training day in the Lake District on 4 Nov 23 with a local event the following day. Anyone can attend. - Sal Chaffey (DVO) was running a First Aid Course – it was felt we had enough members qualified. - HM had designed the new EMJOS kit. 	<p>CL</p> <p>NL NL</p> <p>ALL</p>	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - EMOA were looking for new officials at the AGM. Anne Marie Duckworth(DVO) had put her name forward as Chair. - DVO had now appointed a paid Development Officer. - AGM 11 Sep 23. <p>Event Reviews:</p> <p>6. Wolds MM: An excellent event. Same again next year.</p> <p>LCS: The scoring system used meant we lost by a very big margin, which seemed particularly harsh. Next year it will be back to the revised scoring system.</p> <p>LUL: Thank you to all our planners. The series was well supported. Congratulations to LOG for winning the series trophy.</p> <p>Future Events:</p> <p>7. EMUL/UKUL Lincoln City Race – Sun 20 Aug 2023: Organiser – SH, Planner – AW, Controller – PM. AW hoped to have final drafts ready next week for checking by PM. TC volunteered to help AW put out kites on the day. Aiming for kites to all be out by 9am. Assembly out of the Redwood Community Centre, meeting caretaker at 8.45am for access. SH to produce an email for volunteers, AR to circulate. Andy Lucas and CL to organise computers. PM to send out email encouraging entries. Entries to close Sunday night before, AW to order 10% more maps. CL/PM to monitor allocating of extra maps with an additional £2 charged,</p> <p>EMUL Grantham – Sun 15 Oct 23: Organiser – SH, Planner – AR, Controller – Doug Dickinson. The map had been updated to the current standard. Jeff Baker making some corrections then the OCAD file to go to PM for producing Race maps. PM offered to help with 2D re-run program at City Race, AR take computer. Assembly/parking at Stanborough Press, a donation of £100 as before. AR to liaise re access on the day and check water turned on in toilets. TC volunteered to help with hanging controls on the day. BML had been informed about the event for their diary.</p> <p>Autumn Maprun Series: Prelude plus 4 events. PM to look at a Prelude (Mon eve 2/10) out of Lincs Runner, free event to encourage runners to try the series, PM Planner. Then Sat mornings, with a café for a social, 10am-12noon (after Parkrun). Short, Long and Combined courses. 21/10, 4/11, 18/11 and 2/12. PM to email membership for volunteers to plan events. NL and AKB had put their names forward.</p> <p>8. East Midland Champs – 25 Feb 24: PM & SH to visit Grimsthorpe re parking etc. Planner – PM, Organiser -SH Controller – TC to ask EMOA. POST MEETING NOTE: Grimsthorpe had fallen through, now looking at either Chambers or Londonthorpe.</p>	<p>AW, PM TC</p> <p>SH, AR, PM AW,CL,PM</p> <p>PM AR TC</p> <p>PM</p> <p>NL, AKB</p> <p>PM,SH,TC</p>
--	--	--

<p>9.</p> <p>10.</p> <p>11.</p> <p>12.</p>	<p>City Race 2025 – Euro City Tour: A sub-committee meeting for those who want to be involved in the planning of the event to be held on Thu 24 Aug at 7.30pm at the Adam & Eve Pub. Skeleton ideas to be discussed and initial tasks to be allocated.</p> <p>Publicity Update: AW would put out posts on social media for the City Race in the first week of August.</p> <p>IT Security/Website: AG warned there were lots of scam emails arriving through logonline email. CL was going to see if there was anything that could be done. TC was reminded to approach EMOA regarding funding for the club website update.</p> <p>AOB:</p> <p>Club Champs: It was proposed that these would be held at the Strawberry Hill (NOC) event on 17/12/23. CL to speak with NOC.</p> <p>Ostlers Planation: RAFO were trying to organise a NATO orienteering event and would like to use our map of Ostlers Plantation. It was hoped that we could maybe get access to Cranwell in exchange for the favour.</p> <p>Club Kit: AG and AR would look into a new hoodie.</p> <p>AGM: The AGM was planned for Thursday 19 October 2023 at 7.30pm at the University. PM to book room.</p> <p>Date of Next meeting: Thursday 21 September 2023 at 7.30pm at The Adam & Eve, Lincoln</p>	<p>ALL</p> <p>AW</p> <p>CL</p> <p>TC</p> <p>CL</p> <p>AG/PM</p> <p>AG/AR</p> <p>PM</p>
--	---	--